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DESCRIBE THE PRESENT AND ORIGINAL (IF KNOWN) PHYSICAL APPEARANCE

GRIFFITHS HOUSE (OLTR #17) 

ORIGINAL PHYSICAL APPEARANCE

The Griffiths House was marked by a slightly projecting porch decorated by an 
alternating raised band voussoir and a lower wooden screen. The roof line of the 
entrance featured a raised band resembling a molding at the roof line and a molded 
parapet that bowed up slightly at the corners. Behind the entrance, the facade 
opened into two wings: the body of the house and the porte cochere. The latter 
comprised the front and rear square entrances capped by lintels of pecky cypress 
under square crenelated parapets. At the juncture of the crenelated parapet and the 
entrance porch, a bell tower with a semi-circular opening was located. On the other 
side of the facade, a pair of unadorned casement windows were place. The raised 
band and carved parapet motifs found in the porch continued on this end of the house 
to a round minaret with a pinnacle roof and finial. Below the minaret, the wall 
curved out to form a plinth for a vase. Casement windows were placed next to a back 
entrance which abutted the porte cochere from beneath an overhanging asphalt roof. 
The back door was ornamented with leaded glass panels.

PRESENT PHYSICAL APPEARANCE

Although no spouts or vents were originally used to ornament the front of the house, 
cement spouts and vents have been added to the rear and both side elevations. Since 
its construction, the house has lost the accoutrements of its minaret, although the 
molded form of the structure remains. Other alterations include the removal of the 
bell tower, the enclosure of the porte cochere and arched entrance, and window 
replacements.
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SIGNIFICANCE

Designed in December, 1926, by Bernhardt E. Muller for Rue M. and Mamie Griffiths, 
the house employed the same floor plan as a house designed for W.H. Kendricks. 
According to the Muller Collection at the University of Miami, this same plan was 
repeated in five other residences designed by Muller in Cpa-locka. The Griffiths 
property was not originally listed in the announcement of Cpa-locka in 1926 but was 
subsequently listed with a value of $1,250 in the company's June, 1927, price list.
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